Suburban Library Cooperative

System Managers Meeting

Tuesday, July 14, 2009
9:30 AM
Power Issues (not on agenda)
SLC experienced a power outage on Friday, July 10. Because of this, Sirsi had to do a restore from a back up tape. Libraries may experience database errors for a little while. If any library does, be sure to contact slcstaff@libcoop.net . SLC discovered that the UPS is defective and this is what caused the server to experience a hard crash that lead to all these database errors. SLC has ordered a new UPS which will prevent a hard crash from happening again. When the server goes down hard, any data that is being worked on gets corrupted, which is part of the reason libraries have been experiencing database errors, and scrambled data. Please note: SLC installed a new UPS and
simulated some power outages with the Sirsi server kept on running like a
champ. This new UPS will now eliminate the problems caused by the Sirsi server going
down hard.
There are Sirsi reports available for the libraries to view transaction errors specific to their library. They are in the finished reports with ownership REPORTS titled Error Transaction July 9 and Error Transactions July 10. They are set up similar to a log scan/offline exceptions report. They are sorted by time which means the libraries will have to go through to search for errors for their library. Be sure to use edit, and then find. Libraries can then enter the library’s three-letter code and find the next occurrence throughout the report. 
If a library entered any new bibliographic records on Friday, July 10, the records most likely will not be in the system (or might be corrupted). They will need to be re-created. Any activity from 8 AM-2 PM that day might also be missing or corrupted. 

MeLCat
RSV patrons are still able to receive MeLCat AV materials even though RSV voted against allowing AV lending. This is because with the server crashing, reports that normally get sent to MeLCat were not able to be sent. Charlie is working on creating the new reports for AV lending and non-AV lending libraries. This will be fixed soon so that non-lending AV library patrons will not be able to place holds on AV materials in MeLCat. 
RSV is unhappy because their firewall has not been working since they joined MeLCat. Now MeLCat will charge RSV if they ask for report results since MeLCat says this is information accessible to anybody. Unfortunately, RSV cannot access this due to their firewall issues. RSV has contacted SLC for their latest statistics.
ARM met with Sirsi and Innovative at a conference and felt Innovative was not in a hurry to work on getting NCIP up and running. Sirsi is still having issues with Innovative when it comes to working on NCIP implementation/testing.

Delivery
It was agreed upon that delivery continues to run smoothly. RSV asked if they could get the driver’s personal cell phone numbers. When SLC had its power outage in June they had no way of letting the delivery driver know that they would be closed. Please contact Darlene at 586-685-5751 if you are interested in this information. If libraries are able to get through to SLC they can call the SLC computer room (586-685-5755) before 9 AM and SLC will put a note on the bins for the particular driver. 
SLC asked what can go in the brown manila delivery envelopes. Only information that is going to the library from SLC and vice versa should be in the envelopes. Also, there are three rotation envelopes per library. Please send all three back to SLC everyday!

Symphony Upgrade
Symphony version 3.3 was just released. SLC will work on getting it loaded onto the test server for testing purposes.  Amy will then put together screenshots/instructions of any enhancements, etc. After 3.3 is upgraded SLC will be able to go ahead with Enterprise. Enterprise is currently in Beta testing in conjunction with SHL.  SLC is hoping this will all happen within the next month. The upgrade, as always, will happen on a Thursday night. All SLC staff will be on hand Friday in case libraries have any issues. More upgrade information will come as soon as it is available.
Cataloging
Lauren will offer basic cataloging classes in the near future.
Round Robin
SLC will send out an email after the meeting explaining how library staff can access the error transactions reports.
RSV asked if SLC was given instructions from Sirsi on how to handle future power outages to prevent data loss from occurring again. Yes, SLC knows to notify Sirsi as soon as a power outage happens, etc. 

SBL felt the offline transactions were not a priority as they should have been, directly after the power outage. SLC understands SBL’s frustrations but there are other reports that must take priority when the server comes back up in order for the databases to run properly. Offline transactions (scheduled report) are not loaded until the report runs and SLC was not able to run reports while the rebuild reports were run.
UPL has not seen her afternoon pull holds report in a while. Charlie will look into this because he had to suspend reports when we had to run the rebuilt reports. Because of this, some of the suspended reports are not rescheduling themselves. He will manually have to set them up again.
SCS also asked if Charlie could look into the monthly in-transit report as well as the assumed lost report. SCS also asked if log scans will give information for purged patrons. Log scans cannot give information for purged patrons because there is no information left in the system to pull from. However, modified patrons are still in the system and will show up in log scans. Log scans can go back up to three years.
RSV asked about the status of the in-transit between libraries report. Charlie is working on it. 

HPW asked if PC Res rules could be transferred from computers. Yes the rules should be able to be transferred. Ken will get in touch with HPW.
Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, August 11 at 9:30 AM at SLC.

The meeting adjourned at 10:28 AM.

Present: 

Cathy Les (SHL), Ronna Gillis (HPW), Nicole Laviolette (SCS), Marjorie Murray (CLL), Jackie Harvey (RSV), Lynn Couck (LEN), Rosemary Orlando (SCS), Oksana Urban (WPL), Margaret Smith (ARM), Diane Burgeson (SBL), Suzanne Graham (RAY), Sue Woodward (SHL), Marsha Doege (UPL), Rebecca Cousineau (FRA), Jennifer Blakely (LEN), Holly Kirsten (CHE), Chris Frezza (SLC), Charlie Nocita (SLC), Lauren Boggs (SLC), Amy Shaughnessy (SLC).
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